
Dear sisters and brothers in Christ,  
 
With Christmas just days away, I extend my very best wishes to you 
and your family as we celebrate the birth of our Lord and Savior, Je-
sus Christ! I thank you from the bottom of my heart for the outpour-
ing of love you have shown to me and our community throughout 
this past year and the continuing growth of our outreach to the chil-
dren and youth of our community. 
 
It overwhelmed me to see us pull together as God’s church, as one 
body, to give away literally hundreds of meals through our commu-
nity dinners and now preparing our Christmas Food Baskets for 
those struggling to provide for their families. And what blesses me 
the most is seeing how we gave emotional and spiritual support to 
many who are hurting and facing challenges. Lives were touched 
and relationships strengthened.  Your spirit of gift-giving demon-
strates a deep understanding of the mission God has called in each 
of us: to Glorify God, transform lives, and impact the world. 
 
I ask for your prayers as we seek to reach more people in 2019. As 
more opportunities come our way, your continued gifts of time, tal-
ent, and finances will help us fulfill our mission.  
 
May you enjoy peace and special memories with family and friends 
this Christmas season. 
 
May you find the JOY this Christ-
mas season! 
 
Pastor Paul 
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Advent marks the beginning of another year in the cycle of Scriptures that presents the narra-
tive of the love of God revealed to the world. The first week of Advent points directly at 
Christ’s coming. Even though there is some apocalyptic language, the overall tenor of the pas-
sage is one of hope and encouragement. Though fear and foreboding are significant elements 
of this event, Jesus says, “stand up and raise your heads, because your redemption is drawing 
near” (Lk. 21:28). Signs will be given, and God’s people must be alert, constantly praying for 
strength, in preparation to “stand before the Son of Man” (Lk. 21:36, NRSV). Week two begins 
with the question from Malachi, “who can stand when he appears?” (Mal. 3:2), which serves as 
a hinge point from the “stand” imagery of the previous week. This week’s readings address is-
sues of justice, purification, and refining that will accompany Jesus’ coming. The third week of 
Advent, Gaudete Sunday, is always an occasion of joy. With these Scripture lessons, however, 
comes an expectation that the people of God will “do” something to be a part of the inheritance 
promised to Abraham. Zephaniah instructs the people to “not let your hands grow weak” (Zep. 
3:16), and John offers further teaching: “Bear fruits worthy of repentance” (Lk. 3:7-16). The 
promise to Abraham is not forgotten in week four, in which Mary sings and recalls the cove-
nant of old that shows God’s mercy and justice. There are senses of preparation and nesting as 
both Bethlehem and Mary receive word of Jesus’ coming. Both Bethlehem and Mary will be 
agents of welcoming God in flesh to earth. 

Christmas Eve then becomes the point of arrival as Christ—the “Wonderful Counselor, Mighty 
God, Everlasting Father, Prince of Peace”—comes to the world. In the ways Jesus comes, 
however, it is often easy to become so overwhelmed that we cannot see the presence or work 
of Christ around us. Just like Mary and Joseph, we find ourselves searching for Jesus, despite 
knowing all the places and ways in which Christ can be found. With enough searching, how-
ever, the promise we are given with the story of the Epiphany is that all who search for Jesus 
will find him. 
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First Sunday of Advent         December 2       Stand 
         Jeremiah 33:14-16, Luke 21:25-36 

 
 
 
Second Sunday of Advent     December 9       Refine 

            Malachi 3:1-4, Luke 3:1-6 
 
 
 
 
Third Sunday of Advent       December 16     Do 

            Zephaniah 3:14-20,Luke 3:7-18 
 
 
 
 
Fourth Sunday of Advent     December 23     Welcome 

            Micah 5:2-5a, Luke 1:39-55 
 
 
 
 
Christmas Eve                       December 24      Arrive 

            Isaiah 9:2-7, Luke 2:1-20 

 

 
Sunday after Christmas        December 30       Search 
Luke 2:41-52 
 
 
 
 
Epiphany Sunday                   January 6            Find 

         Isaiah 60:1-6, Matthew 2:1-12 

  Each week (with the exception of the first Sunday after Christmas 
Day) includes two Scriptures—the Old Testament and Gospel read-
ings—that complement one another in illustrating how we are to 
“prepare the way of the Lord” (Lk. 3:4).  
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Our Way Out Wednesday (W.O.W.) children will be performing during 
the church service on Sunday, December 9th.  Immediately following 
church, we are providing Brunch with Santa.  We hope all can attend and 
share in the fellowship of the season. 
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Almighty and most gracious 
God, as we enter into the 
month of December, we find 
that Christmas is only a few 
short weeks away and that, 
once again, we will be making 
preparations for all that is as-
sociated with this most special 
time of the year: Compiling 
gift lists, making shopping 
trips and wrapping presents, 
putting up decorations in and 
around our homes, sending out 
Christmas cards, preparing all 
kinds of delicious foods and 
baking holiday goodies, plan-
ning meals and activities and 
festivities -- the "to-do list" 

just goes on and on.  Indeed, 
such preparations do make for 
wonderful holiday celebrations 
-- provided that we don't wear 
ourselves out in the process 
such that we wind up being too 
exhausted or stressed-out to 
enjoy them.  So, we pray O 
God, that amid all these impor-
tant preparations for Christ-
mas, we would not lose sight 
of the most important one that 
we need to make -- that which 
lies at the very heart of the 
holiday, the "Reason" for the 
season.  Help us to prepare our 
hearts and busy schedules to 
make room for the coming 

anew of the Christ Child into 
our lives and into our 
world.  Remind us that, if we 
would but make room for him 
and give him his proper place 
in this extremely busy time of 
year, then everything else will 
find its way into its respective 
place as well.  May the true 
meaning of Christmas shine its 
Light upon us so that we will 
experience a genuine sense of 
happiness and joy in the days 
and weeks ahead.  This we 
pray in the most blessed name 
of the Holy Babe of Bethle-
hem, Jesus Christ our 
Lord.  Amen.  

has pretty much ceased for 
the winter. 

Fred Halstead performed 
the required annual inspec-
tion of the garden water 
supply’s backflow device 
on November 16.  West 
Virginia American Water 

was scheduled to shut off 
the water on November 
21st so bills will not be 
incurred during the winter 
months. 

Community Garden  

shuts down for winter 

With the harvest of pota-
toes, sweet potatoes and 
other fall crops plus clear-
ing and cleaning, activity 
in the Community Garden 
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Poinsettias for Christmas to be placed in the Sanctuary on Sunday, December 16,  can still be ordered.  
If you would like to place a poinsettia in memory or honor of a loved one or just help decorate the Sanc-
tuary, please call the church office.  All orders must be received and the $10 per poinsettia paid for by 
Thursday, December 6. The poinsettias  will be ordered on Friday, December 7. 



� . ) � � * �

�����������

��	
��
����
���

���	
�����
��

��
�������

��	��������
��
�

�����������
�

��������������

��

���������
����



���������

��������������

�����
������
���

��
��
����

�	�
��

�������� 
�������

!�
����
���
���

	
�����
����������

First Church volunteers 
work at New Vision Depot  by George Hohmann 

Nine volunteers from 
First Church partici-
pated in a work day 
Oct. 27 at the New Vi-
sion Depot. 
 
The Depot is the cen-
tral disaster relief 
warehousing and distri-
bution center for the 
West Virginia United 
Methodist Annual 
Conference. The Depot 
is in Beaver, Raleigh 
County.  
 
Volunteers were given 
a tour of the facility by 
co-director Dan Low-
ther. Then they cleaned 
construction debris 
from several rooms, 
packed flood buckets, 
and hung ceiling tile. 
 
Participating in the 
work day were Janina 
Syms, Peggy King, 
Caryle Snyder, Ed 
Altizer, George Rus-
sell, Dave Biondi, Jim 
Snyder, George Hoh-
mann and First Church 
United Methodist Men 
President Mike War-
wick. The Methodist 
Men sponsored the 
trip. 
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Dan Lowther briefs work crew from FUMC at New River 
Depot. 

Flood buckets assembled 
and ceiling tile installed. 



01	1��	��	1�&�	���,�%&	
� . ) � � - �+ � 3 	 , � � � � � � � � 	 � � 1 � �

The men will be pre-
paring spaghetti, 
bread, salad, desserts 
and drinks for the 
Community Dinner on 
November 30th. We 
will not have a regular 
meeting on December 
1st, but will assist in 
the decorating of the 

sanctuary for Christ-
mas. 
 
The men will provide 
120 cans of fruit for 
the Christmas Baskets, 
as we have in the past.  
 
Our next meeting will 

weather, FUMC-SC of-
fers a FREE snow day 
program by opening its 
doors to children ages 
four and up from 8:00 
a.m. to 3:00 p.m. 
Breakfast and lunch are 
served and the children 
have the opportunity to 
play games, make 
crafts, watch movies 
and sing. 

If you have questions, give 
us a call at (304) 744-3211. 
 
Please contact Sara Hamp-
ton (304) 545-8398 if you 
can volunteer to help with 
the children or prepare 
lunch on snow days. 

Did you know we have 
a Snow Day Program?  
When schools close 
due to inclement 
weather, parents 
scramble to find alter-
native childcare. Miss-
ing work is not an op-
tion for many working 
parents. So when Ka-
nawha County Schools 
close due to inclement 

���,	4��	������� 	

be on Saturday, Janu-
ary 5, 2019 at 9:00 in 
the Social Hall. 
 
All men are welcome to 
attend. Please plan on 
joining us as we begin a 
new year of service and 
fellowship.  

01	�����		
The Mary Jane VanCamp circle will be meeting Monday, December 3rd at 6 p.m. at Red 
Lobster.  Bring your gift for the exchange (if you’d like) and a gift for a child.  
 
The Anna King Circle will meet for a covered dish lunch at Karen Johnston's home on 
Monday, December 10, at 11:00. There will be carpooling from the church. 
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A Way Forward: General Conference 2019 
From https://www.wvumc.org/bishop-sandra-steiner-ba ll/a-way-
forward/ 

As our General Conference delegates enter into a time of discernment the 
entire United Methodist Church is invited into a season of prayer and shared 
learning. 

The resources on this and the next page are intended to assist us as we learn 
and grow together. 

You may also learn more about the Commission on A Way Forward on 
their webpage.   http://www.umc.org/who-we-are/commission-
offers-video-resources-for-umc-delegates-to-2019-ge neral-
confere  
 
If you would like to be in contact with our General Conference Dele-
gates please go to https://www.wvumc.org/general-conference-
2019/ 

Bishop Sandra Steiner Ball invites all members of The United Methodist 
Church in West Virginia to join in prayer daily from 2:23-2:26.  To learn 
more go to �https://umcprays.org/ 
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In addition to the links listed, Bishop Sandra Steiner Ball has six videos that help explain the 
process as well as the different possible plans:  
 
Video 1 - Bishop Steiner Ball offers an update on the work of the UMC Commission on a Way 
Forward, the Council of Bishops, the Judicial Council and the Commission on General Confer-
ence in preparation for the special session of General Conference 2019. 
 

Video 2 - The Bishop offers a summary of the Commission on A Way Forward report and 
what it means for the February 2019 special session of General Conference.  

Video 3 - Bishop Steiner Ball explains the conciliar process, which along with prayer and 
the study of scripture, was the methodology the Commission on A Way Forward used to gather 
information, discuss and write proposed legislation for the special session of General Confer-
ence. 

Video 4 - The Bishop discusses specifics of the One Church Plan as it has been submitted by 
the Commission on A Way Forward to the special General Conference of The United Method-
ist Church, which will gather in St Louis in February, 2019. 

Video 5 - This video is a brief summary of the Connectional Conference plan that will be con-
sidered by the February 2019 General Conference. 

In two places in this video you will see the word Connectional Conference appear at the bot-
tom of the screen. In these two places Bishop Ball meant to say Connectional Conference 
rather than Central Conference. To clarify: In the Connectional Conference plan the Central 
Conferences outside the U.S. would become Connectional Conferences identified by the region 
or country served. Additionally, there would no longer be geographically defined Jurisdictional 
Conferences in the U.S. - but rather U.S. Connectional Conferences defined by Theological 
stance. 

Video 6—This video is a brief sketch of the Traditionalist Plan that has been submitted to the 
2019 General Conference by the Commission on a Way Forward. 

Bishop Sandra Steiner Ball is the resident bishop of the West Virginia Conference and she is 
also one of the moderators for the Commission on a Way Forward. 

All information can be found at: https://www.wvumc. org/bishop-sandra-steiner-
ball/a-way-forward/ 

If you do not have access to the internet or would like to have assistance in printing 
the articles, please contact Pastor Paul.   
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The End of Your Life 
Book Club 
 

by Will Schwalbe 
 
"What are you reading?" 
That's the question Will 
Schwalbe asks his mother, 
Mary Anne, as they sit in the 
waiting room of the Memorial 
Sloan-Kettering Cancer Cen-
ter. In 2007, Mary Anne re-
turned from a humanitarian 
trip to Pakistan and Afghani-
stan suffering from what her 
doctors believed was a rare 
type of hepatitis. Months 
later she was diagnosed with 
a form of advanced pancre-
atic cancer, which is almost 
always fatal, often in six 
months or less. This is the 
inspiring true story of a son 
and his mother, who start a 
"book club" that brings them 
together as her life comes to 

a close. Over the next two 
years, Will and Mary Anne 
carry on conversations that 
are both wide-ranging and 
deeply personal, prompted by 
an eclectic array of books and 
a shared passion for reading. 
Their list jumps from classic to 
popular, from poetry to mys-
teries, from fantastic to spiri-
tual. The issues they discuss 
include questions of faith and 
courage as well as everyday 
topics such as expressing 
gratitude and learning to lis-
ten. Throughout, they are 
constantly reminded of the 
power of books to comfort us, 
astonish us, teach us, and tell 
us what we need to do with 
our lives and in the world. 
Reading isn't the opposite of 
doing; it's the opposite of dy-
ing. Will and Mary Anne share 
their hopes and concerns with 
each other--and rediscover 
their lives--through their favor-

ite books. 
When they 
read, they 
aren't a sick 
person and a 
well person, 
but a mother 
and a son 
taking a jour-
ney together. 
The result is 
a profoundly 
moving tale of loss that is also a 
joyful, and often humorous, cele-
bration of life: Will's love letter to 
his mother, and theirs to the 
printed page. 
 

This book is located on 
the United Methodist 
Women reading cart in 
the church library. 
 
 

NURTURING FOR THE COM-
MUNITY 

The Courageous  Conversations  project, 
from UMC Discipleship , is aimed to help us 
move from skepticism to curiosity and even open-
ness to encounter God’s grace. 
 
Courageous Conversations  is a toolbox that lo-
cal churches can use to inspire and encourage 
the church and individuals to stay at the table 
when the anxiety and emotional turmoil is painful. 
https://www.umcdiscipleship.org/topics/
courageous-conversations  for useful and FREE 
videos, powerpoint presentations, study guides 
and more! 



01 Kathy Parsons 15 Myrna Baumgartel 

03 William Goldsmith 18 Roger Wright 

05 Nancy Harter, Bruce Smoyer 19 Holly Murphy 

06 Paul Helmick 20 Kathryn Holloran 

08 Donna Stewart 21 Catherine Bostic 

09 Betty Brooks 23 Arlene Booten 

10 Clark Haynes 27 Brock and Braelynn Massey 

12 Sarah Abbott 29 Jeremy Coleman, Robert Alan Deitz, Kay Grimes, 
Megan Young 

14 Patricia Abbott, Zach Ryan   

13 Robert Massey   
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15 Bill and Barbara Buckalew 26 David and Holly Biondi 

23 Don and Kim Barnard   
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Friday, November 30th—Community Dinner 5:00—6:30 p.m. 
Friday, November 30th—Moving Christmas decorations down from attic after the dinner 
Saturday, December 1st—Decorating the Sanctuary starting at 10:00 a.m. 
Monday, December 3rd—Mary Jane VanCamp Circle’s Christmas dinner at Red Lobster at 6:00 p.m. 
Sunday, December 9th—W.O.W. Children Sing 
Sunday, December 9th—Brunch with Santa after Church 
Sunday, December 9th—Christmas Caroling at 4:00 p.m. 
Monday, December 10th—Anna King Circle Christmas lunch at Karen Johnston’s house at 11:00 a.m. 
Friday, December 14th—Community Scrapbooking at 4:00 p.m. 
Saturday, December 15th—Community Scrapbooking at 10:00 a.m. 
Sunday, December 16th—Cantata 
Sunday, December 16th—Stocking Stuffers for Heart + Hand due. 
Friday, December 21st—Pack Christmas Baskets at 5:00 p.m. 
Saturday, December 22—Christmas Baskets distributed beginning at 9:00 a.m. 
Monday, December 24th—Christmas Eve Candlelight Service at 7:00 p.m.  
 
 

Suggested articles, questions, comments regarding the newsletter should be directed to Barbara Brown at 304-
542-6197 or via email at cbpnuts@aol.com.   
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